Affirmation of CSIS at Northern Synod Meeting

 The work being done in Bible translation and Scripture-in-use under the auspices of CSIS was strongly affirmed at the annual Northern Synod meeting held in Darwin in September.
General Secretary Peter Jones began his report to the Synod this way: “When speaking with people, especially from outside the Northern Synod, my reply about the most important thing that God is doing in this Synod is CSIS. The energy that God’s Spirit has created in the hearts of our Synod’s Aboriginal people to see God’s Word in their language is a very beautiful thing. It is also most significant that non-Aboriginal members have caught the vision and are strongly supporting CSIS.”

One of the high moments of the Synod Meeting was the signing of the Memorandum of Understanding between the Synod, the NRCC (Northern Regional Council of Congress) and AuSil. Moderator Stuart McMillan on behalf of the Synod, the Rev. Djawanydjawany Gondarra on behalf of NRCC, and Dr. Barbara Grimes on behalf of AuSil signed the document surrounded by a large group of Bible translators from across the NRCC’s 4 regions. It was a wonderful moment when our partnership in this venture was publicly affirmed. 

The Synod approved a proposal for the Rev. Wendell Flentje to continue as chairperson of the CSIS Reference Committee, to build further links with Bible translation workers in West Timor and Timor Leste and to represent the Synod on CSIS matters.
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Signing of MOU at Northern Synod Meeting held in September 2010.








The three signatories: Dr Barbara Grimes (AuSIL), Rev Djawanydjawany Goṉḏarra (NRCC), Rev Stuart McMillan (NS).


L-R (rear): Yurranydjil Dhurrkay, Djawuṯ Goṉḏarra,  Rose Guywaŋa Goṉḏarra, Mätjarra Garrawurra, Dr Mally McLellan, Nyäluŋ Ḏundiwuy, Nancy Ngalmindjalmag, Richard Dhaŋalaŋal, Janet Oobagooma, Maratja Dhamarraṉdji, Rev Lindsay Parkhill, Rev Hala Tupou











